
 

 

April 28, 2021 

 
The Honorable Rosa DeLauro   The Honorable Kay Granger 
Chair       Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations   Committee on Appropriations 
H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building  
Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 
 
I am requesting $890,000 funding for Mental Health Provider Coverage at Children’s Health in 
fiscal year 2022. The entity to receive funding for this project is Children’s Health, located at 
1935 Medical District Drive, Dallas, Texas 75235. The funding would be used to hire a pediatric 
psychiatrist and 6-8 licensed social workers enabling Children’s Health to provide treatment to 
patient’s while waiting in the emergency room.  

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.  

Sincerely, 

 

 
 
Marc A. Veasey (TX-33) 
Member of Congress 
 



 

 

April 28, 2021 

 
The Honorable Rosa DeLauro   The Honorable Kay Granger 
Chair       Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations   Committee on Appropriations 
H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building  
Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 
 
I am requesting $850,000 funding for Pediatric Mental Health Innovation Center at Children’s 
Health in fiscal year 2022. The entity to receive funding for this project is Children’s Health, 
located at 1935 Medical District Drive, Dallas, Texas 75235. The funding would be used to 
support operations of the Center, including training, and the retention of a child psychiatrist.  

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.  

Sincerely, 

 

 
 
Marc A. Veasey (TX-33) 
Member of Congress 
 



 

 

April 30, 2021 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro   The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chair       Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building  

Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

 

I am requesting $833,000 in funding for Dallas Area Rapid Transit’s Smart Bus technology 

initiative in fiscal year 2022. The entity to receive funding for this project is Dallas Area Rapid 

Transit (DART), located at 1401 Pacific Ave, Dallas, Texas 75202. The funding would be used 

for the Smart Bus technology initiative that will include a combination of next bus signage, 

security video cameras, and possibly solar power in the West Dallas and Oak Cliff area at the 

Burnell-Singleton Transit Center and Cockrell Hill Transit Center. These locations are planned 

to be terminal points on the new redesigned bus network. I certify that neither I nor my 

immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

Sincerely, 

 

Marc A. Veasey (TX-33) 

Member of Congress 

 
 

 

 



 

 

April 30, 2021 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro   The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chair       Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building  

Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

 

I am requesting $414,00 in funding for the revitalization of the City of Everman’s Park 

Improvements & Youth Programing in fiscal year 2022. The entity to receive funding for this 

project is the City of Everman located at 212 N Race St, Fort Worth, Texas 76140. The funding 

would be used for the rehabilitation of city parks and youth sporting fields which will be 

designed to improve use and the overall economic development and provide equal opportunity 

to youth with a lower socio-economic status that they may not otherwise be able to receive. 

These programs are not currently offered in this area. Therefore, without such program, the 

youth programs within the region are not currently an equitable opportunity for youth within 

the region. I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this 

project. 

Sincerely, 

 

Marc A. Veasey (TX-33) 

Member of Congress 

 
  



 

 

April 30, 2021 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro   The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chair       Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building  

Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

 

I am requesting $100,000,000 in funding to complete environmental remediation at the former 

Naval Air Station – Dallas (Hensley Field) in fiscal year 2022. The entity to receive funding for 

this project is the City of Dallas at 1500 Marilla Street Dallas, Texas 75201. The funding will be 

used to help address the long-term impacts of environmental contamination that has occurred 

during and as a result of use of Hensley Field by the US Navy. It will also enable 

implementation of a City of Dallas led master plan for reuse and redevelopment of this former 

US Naval Air Station in a manner that will promote equitable economic development and 

showcase environmental best practices. The project also addresses several identified food 

access and local resilience challenges. I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any 

financial interest in this project. 

Sincerely, 

 

Marc A. Veasey (TX-33) 

Member of Congress 

 

 

 



 

 

April 30, 2021 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro   The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chair       Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building  

Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

 

I am requesting $100,000 in funding for the United Way of Tarrant County’s Volunteer Income 

Tax Assistance (VITA) project in fiscal year 2022. The entity to receive funding for this project 

is United Way of Tarrant County at 1500 N. Main, Ste. 200 Fort Worth, TX 76164. The funding 

would be used to support family whose household income is $60,000 get their tax returns 

prepared and filed by volunteers trained and certified by the IRS. United Way of Tarrant 

County's Volunteer Income Tax Assistance (VITA) program provides free tax preparation and 

filing for households in Tarrant County whose household income is $60,000 or less. The 

significance of receiving their tax refunds has proven to be of even greater magnitude in the 

pandemic climate, where many have struggled to stay employed and thus be able to meet family 

obligations. Helping to sustain or expand this program to yet unreached neighborhoods is a good 

use of taxpayer funds because it brings assets in the form of cash back into the hands of those 

who most desperately need them. I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any 

financial interest in this project. 

Sincerely, 

 

Marc A. Veasey (TX-33) 

Member of Congress 



 

 

April 28, 2021 

 
The Honorable Rosa DeLauro   The Honorable Kay Granger 
Chair       Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations 
H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building  
Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 
 
I am requesting $25,000 funding for United Way of Tarrant County’s Texas Veterans Network 
(TVN) in fiscal year 2022. The entity to receive funding for this project is United Way of Tarrant 
County located at 1500 N Main St # 200, Fort Worth, TX 76164. The funding would provide 
access to services, resources, and programing for veteran families.  I certify that neither I nor my 
immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 
Marc A. Veasey (TX-33) 
Member of Congress 
 



 

 

April 30, 2021 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro   The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chair       Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building  

Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

 

I am requesting $2,430,055 in funding for the revitalization of the Eastside YMCA Community 

Center in fiscal year 2022. The entity to receive funding for this project is YMCA of 

Metropolitan Fort Worth, located at 1500 Sandy Lane, Fort Worth, Texas 76112. The funding 

would be used for the revitalization of the Eastside YMCA Community Center to provide a safe 

avenue and outlet to many young people in that area and provide an array of services including 

mentoring, after-school, gang prevention, swim lessons, and many more programs and activities. 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

Sincerely, 

 

Marc A. Veasey (TX-33) 

Member of Congress 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

April 30, 2021 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro   The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chair       Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building  

Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

 

I am requesting $12,000,000 in funding to the development of Dallas-Fort Worth International 

Airport’s Snow and Ice Removal Equipment Facility in fiscal year 2022. The entity to receive 

funding for this project is Dallas-Fort Worth International Airport located at 2400 Aviation Dr, 

DFW Airport, TX 75261. The funding will be used to provide a storage facility for twenty-five 

snow and ice fleet vehicles that currently are parked outdoor exposed to the weather. The 

purpose of the proposed building is to provide a functional snow and ice removal equipment 

building for previously AIP funded and acquired snow and ice removal equipment. The proposed 

request is a good use of taxpayer funds because the snow and ice removal fleet allow DFW to 

maintain airport operations during snow and ice weather events as experienced in February of 

2021. I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

Sincerely, 

 

Marc A. Veasey (TX-33) 

Member of Congress 

 

 



 

 

April 30, 2021 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro   The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chair       Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building  

Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

 

I am requesting $3,000,000 in funding for the transformation of the former Ku Klux Klan 

Klavern No. 101 Auditorium into The Fred Rouse Center and Museum for the Arts and 

Community Healing. The entity to receive funding for this project is The Welman Project 

located at 3950 W Vickery Blvd, Fort Worth, TX 76107. The funding would be used for the 

transformation of the former Ku Klux Klan Klavern No. 101 Auditorium in Fort Worth, TX, into 

The Fred Rouse Center and Museum for the Arts and Community Healing. The purpose of this 

transformation is to return resources to the communities most impacted by the history of the 

Klan and the presence of this building. The building will provide arts training and programming 

for underserved youth and mentorship opportunities for early career performing artists, a 

museum and exhibit space dedicated to racial, economic, and gender justice and civil rights, and 

much more. Ultimately the Center will provide a peaceful gathering place for a divided city, 

transforming a monument to hate and violence into a space for reparative justice. I certify that 

neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

Sincerely, 

 

Marc A. Veasey (TX-33) 

Member of Congress 
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